
Consolidated Communications 
Wholesale Customer Communication 
Industry Notification - Accessible Letter 

This notice is being sent to notify Consolidated Communications NNE Region Wholesale 

Customers that effective March 18, 2019; Consolidated Communications will implement 

the changes per the Industry’s “Final” ASOG (Access Service Ordering Guidelines) 

Version 58 documentation within the Provisioning and Interface systems. 

VFO and UOM changes; we will support v58 upgrade with the following exceptions: 

 PIP and DIS forms with any related fields will not be supported at this time.

 New C/NR fields

 New Confirmation fields

 New GETO value on all forms

During the release implementation, Access Ordering VFO GUI and UOM will be 

unavailable for processing transactions from 5:00 PM ET on Friday, March 15, 2019 until 

7:00 AM ET on Monday, March 18, 2019. 

If you have any questions, please contact Consolidated Change Management 

at ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com 

Notification Date: January 31, 2019 

Effective Date: March 18, 2019 

Subject: ASOG v58 Release - Update 

Notification #: SYS 0394-01312019 

Related letters: SYS 0391-01032019, SYS 0392-01102019 

Target Audience: IXC, CLEC, Wireless, Reseller 

Area Impacted: Maine, New Hampshire, Vermont 

Contact: 
Consolidated Change Management at 

ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com 

http://www2.consolidated.com/webmail/44751/806298937/33594682f93ee9ec7982322b7b8328ace20815a5062f2d6c0509804afecc01ec
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